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B.J. Mason

Memorial fund
grows for athlete
taken too early

“B.J. was just a nice young man,” Gloria
Oltmann observed. “Polite. He was a good
young man for kids to emulate.”

Oltmann’s son, Spencer, was B.J.’s,
teammate for several years-when the two
played ice hockey for a Capital Amateur
Hockey Association team.

Bryce Jesse “B.J.” Mason was a. relatlve
latecomer to ice
hockey. When he took
1 . up the sport at 13, the

. Westeryille youth found
himself in a league
with young men who
had been on the ice
since they had been
5 years old.

Yet he seemed to be
anatural. A few years
after beginning play, he
was competing at the
highest level within
the yout.h hockey

“He enjoyed it so much,” BJ.’s fal:her,
Bryan, recalled. X

B.J. Mason was killed Oct. 24. He had
offered to give a friend a ride home. While
returning to Westerville, Mason lost control -
of his car and struck a tree.

He was 18.

“This isn't fair,” his friend, Spencer
Oltmann, said. “He was just beginning
his life.”

After BJ.’s death, the hockey league
renamed an annual invitational tournament
in his honor. An effort also was initiated to
do something more to keep his memory
alive.

Gloria Oltmann has been part of that
movement and of what has come to be
called the B.J. Mason Memorial Fund.

The fund’s purpose is to provide financial
assistance to central Ohio youths who want
to play hockey but who can’t because of
expenses.

Grants will be made both to novices

" interested in the sport as well as to players

already participating whose families might
have financial hardship.

B.J’s father noted, “Some of the greatest
young people I've met out there have come
off the ice rink.”

He suggested that the fund might be
able to reach an at-risk youngster and
provide a focus, an outlet. The fund has
accumulated more than $18,000 to help
youths ages 5-17.

Oltmann said applications for grants will
be available beginning today at local ice
rinks (the Chiller in Dublin and at Easton,
Ohio State University), the Hockey Shop
(1512 Bethel Rd.) and at Play It Again Sports
outlets.

More information about the fund is
available by calling the Capital Amateur
Hockey Association hot line (614-470-4770)
and leaving a message.

“This is just the tip of the iceberg,”
Bryan Mason said. He hopes the fund
will be able to sponsor learn-to-skate

clinics in the months ahead.





